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In this issue...

Schedules

Special December days 

December Edition 

Dear People of St. JohnĘs,    
 

Everywhere in December, we see Christmas lights and decorations. 
Christmas Carols are sung in stores, large and small. Even though we 
have not truly finished the Advent Season and ĚO Come, O Come, 
Emanuelě, we still await the return of the Messiah. It truly is           
important for us to ĚPrepare the Royal Highway,ě for the Christ. 
Thank goodness we still see signs of his coming, if we look for them.  
Christ Jesus will return to the world one day; he is still expected, 
even though most people do not expect his return in our lifetime.  
We hasten the coming of the Christ, by celebrating his birth each 
year on December 25th, even though many biblical scholars suggest, 
Jesus was born in August or September, the time of sheep in the 
fields with shepherds watching their flocks by night and day. 

 
How are you going to celebrate the birthday of Jesus this year? I am 
sure it will be different from last year, when we had to stay inside 
with masks on and hands sanitized.  Let us hope and pray that this 
does not happened this year.  We want to celebrate JesusĘ birth with 
family and friends, inside worship services or outdoor Carol singing 
along, and festive holiday gathering wherever.  Let us celebrate 
ChristĘs birth and yet be cautious and careful!  
 
Please mark your calendars for Advent worship with lighting of the 
Advent wreath and sing ĚLight One Candle to Watch for Messiahě as 
we prepare for Christmas Eve with ĚLight the Christ Candleě to mark 
JesusĘ birth long ago.  Our worship together will not be the same as 
last year nor the year before. This year, we will celebrate it with 
Word and Sacrament, Carols and candles and the Family Service we 
will worship outside, weather permitting.          
 
Yours In Christ,

Newsletter Articles for the January 
edition of the St. JohnĘs Herald are 
due by December 15th. 
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    Notes from the Organ Bench 
 
Last December I referred to one of the Adult ChoirĘs Advent anthems- ĚWaiting, Watching,   
Wonderingě and remarked that that was the theme of 2020. I would never have imagined that it 
would be the theme for 2021, too. 
 
This has been a year of awakening. The cases of COVID are greatly reduced, children are back in 
school, restaurants are opened- all signs that life is returning to our new Ěnormal.ě While this is 
encouraging, we have to wonder if this might be our NEW normal.  
 
We have begun to plan our Advent and Christmas worship services. This is where we are: 
 
¶ The Adult Choir is hoping to offer the Cantata ĚInvitation to a Miracleě on Sunday, December 
19th at the 10 am worship service. As usual, we would welcome additional singers. This is    
particularly important this year since we have lost singers since we last presented the work. 

     Rehearsals are held on Wednesdays @ 7:30 pm in the Choir Room. 
 

¶ The 4 pm Family Christmas service will be outside again this year. Last year we worshiped in 
the pouring rain with the service transmitted to car radios. While I would love to worship in a 
real barn, I think that the St. JohnĘs parking lot may suffice again this year.  If something 
changes, you will hear about it. This will be a short, simple service especially for children and 
families.  We will be as socially distanced as necessary. There will be no costumes (Mary and 
Joseph wore their regular clothes), no real  speaking parts.  If you would like to bring your pet 
to be a Ěcow,ě Ědonkey,ě dog or cat (which were certainly in the stable) please do.  Make sure 
to dress for the weather (rain, shine, fog). If your family is interested in having a special Ěpart,ě 
please let me know. 

 
¶ The Adult and Handbell Choirs will provide music for the 7:30 pm Christmas Eve service.  
 
¶ On Sunday, December 26th, we will have the Service of Lessons and Carols- a quiet way to    
reflect on the Christmas story with Carols. If you would like to be a reader, please let me 
know. 

 
There are many opportunities to take part in these upcoming services. Consider lending a hand. 
Call the church office or send me a message at mrequard1@gmail.com. It might be what you need 
rather than waiting, watching and wondering what lies ahead. 
 
Until 2022, keep 
 

Making a Joyful Noise, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Special Worship Schedule  
 

December 19thĕ Christmas Cantata w/Holy Communion Ė 10 am 
December 21stĕ The Longest Night Service - 6:30 pm  
December 24th - Christmas Eve Worship w/Holy CommunionĖ11 am 
                              Family ServiceĖ 4 pm (outside-weather permitting) 
                              Christmas Eve Candlelight Service w/ 
                              Holy CommunionĖ7:30 pm 
 December 26thĖLessons and CarolsĖ10 am 

mailto:mrequard1@gmail.com
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         Treasurerôs Report ï  October 2021 

Council Meeting Highlights.... 

¶ Church Budget deficit for 2021 approximately $45,000 

¶ Nominating Committee submitted four names: Michelle Alkire and           
John Stevens (second term), Larry Addison and Ardith Scarborough 
(first term) 

¶ Council Meeting on December 20th will have election of officers 

¶ Installation of officers and council members at the January 2nd service 

¶ Cancelling elevator contract with TKE and signing new contract with Admiral Elevator           
effective December 1st 

¶ Fence behind Smith Building is started. Waiting for gates to complete work. 

¶ Social Ministry is sponsoring a Christmas gift drive for Seniors in the community. A tree will be 
in the Narthex with gifts to purchase.  

¶ We will host a Visit with Santa event on Saturday, December 11th from 9Ė11 am in the           
Fellowship Hall with all safety measures in place.  

Clothing Shed Fundraiser 
 

All donations must be bagged. Acceptable donations are: All     
clothing, shoes, belts, purses, blankets, sheets, pillowcases,  
drapes, and stuffed toys. St. JohnĘs makes approximately        
$1,200Ė$1,500 a year on this fundraiser.  Please spread the word 

about our clothing shed to your family, friends and neighbors. Thanks for your donations!  

  2021 Budget October 2021 2021 (Jan-Oct) 2020 (Jan-Oct) 

Income         

Regular Giving $288,000 $16,174 $206,282 $200,735 

Other Income 73,131 528 90,111 30,274 

Total $361,131 $16,702 $296,393 $231,009 

          

Average Giving/ 

Sunday 

$6,945 

  

$4,044 $4,797 $4,668 

          

Expenses         

Benevolence $  28,000 $  2,333 $  23,330 $  26,250 

Budgeted Expenses 333,131 23,389 263,238 261,862 

Total $361,131 $25,722 $286,568 $261,248 

          

Deficit   ($9,020) $9,825 ($57,103) 



 п 

 

Acolyte Schedule  

December 2021  

all services are at 10 am  

**If you are unable to keep your scheduled time, please contact Rachel Hills at 
rm_hills@yahoo.com or 410-592-3587 with any schedule changes as soon as possible.   
Thank you! 

   
 
  

Lector/Communion Assistant Schedule for December 

December 5th Michelle Alkire                            December 24th  11 amĖMilt Dutcher 

December 12th  Donna McDonough  December 24th  4 pm-none needed 

December 19th Joan Kraft (CA only) December 24th 7:30 pm- Judy Jasinski 

If you cannot serve on your assigned date, contact Sheila Bender. The office will 
send out your readings. If you do not receive them, call the church office at            
410-665-1234. The schedule is posted monthly on the bulletin board in the Vestry 
where you robe. 
 

 

December Assisting Minister Schedule 
 

 12/5 Claire Miller 12/24 11 amĖClaire Miller 

12/12 Lee Smith 12/24 7:30 pmĖLee Smith 

12/19 Lee Smith  12/26 No AM needed  
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Doing any online Christmas shopping? 
Support St. JohnĘs when you shop.  

 

Go to smile.amazon.com/ch/52-6012034 and Amazon donates to Saint JohnĘs Evangelical         
Lutheran Church of Parkville Inc. 

 Men-in-Mission 
 
The December Men-in-Mission meeting will take place on Tuesday, December 14th at 7 pm in the 
Youth Room. Our next breakfast meeting will be on Saturday, December 18th at 9 am at the      
Overlea Diner. All men of St. JohnĘs are invited to attend our meetings. 
 
Have a joyful Christmas! 

                                                     Open Altar Flower Dates for 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please contact Rachel Hills at rm_hills@yahoo.com or the church office at 
ofice@stjohnsparkville.org or by phone at 410-665-1234 to request a date. 

**Please note that the cost of Altar Flowers is now $50** 

 January 2nd July 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th and 31st 

February 6th and 27th August 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th 

March 6th, 13th, 20th and 27th September 4th, 18th and 25th 

April 3rd, 10th and 17th October 2nd. 9th, 16th, 23rd and 30th 

May 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd and 29th November 6th, 13th, 20th and 27th 

June 5th, 12th, 19th and 26th December 4th,, 11th, 18th, 24th, 26th 

Dear St. JohnĘs Church, 

Thank you for the generous gifts of treats,   
utencils and snacks! I appreciate all the support 
you have shown me even when I havenĘt been 
actively attending. I have enjoyed the candy so 
far and can assure you it will not go to waste. I 
will be excited to use the RitaĘs gift cards in the 
Spring.  

Sincerely, 

Thank you to everyone who so generously   
donated to my Eagle Scout Project. I really 
hope that everyone will enjoy the new path to 
the labyrinth. 

Sincerely, 

https://smile.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=10OSW8OQSQ4LN&K=1WWS531ZMEVBV&M=urn:rtn:msg:20171122143055013a9818ad5148dba9f8c0179870p0na&R=21Z732H9CBJ6E&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F52-6012034&H=PHUMCIJMMBBKWGM1NMGBMCSTKJCA
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                                             2021-2022 Food For Thought Program 

With your help, we will be supplying weekend take home food bags for            
approximately 15-20  students in need at Carney Elementary. This program 
would not be possible without the help of our congregation and community.   
Our  greatest need at this time is:  (tuna & chicken salad kits, applesauce & 
pudding cups & Chef-Boyardee single serving meals.) There are donation bins 

in the 2nd and 3rd floor stairways. Thanks for your generosity! 

Outreach Opportunities  

Shoeboxes for C.A.N. 

Social Ministry is participating in the Shoebox Program in partnership with the Community         
Assistance Network. The shoeboxes will be filled and donated to children in need at the Eastside 
Shelter for Christmas. Items needed are: individually wrapped         
toothbrushes and toothpaste, matching hats and gloves, small toys 
that will fit in the shoeboxes. Please drop off your donations to the 

church  office.  Please return  donations by Sunday, November 28th. If 
you have any  questions, contact Peggy Buckless. Thanks for your     
support!  

Senior Christmas Collection 

Social Ministry is collecting gifts for seniors in need in our community for        
Christmas. If you are interested in participating in this program, take a tag from 
the tree in the Narthex. We ask that you wrap your gift and attach the tag to the 
outside of the gift. When you return your gift place it under the tree or bring it to 
the church office. Please return your gift by Sunday, December 12th. 

                               Thank you for your support! 

Please help VictorĘs Vittles Food Pantry at  
Christus Victor Lutheran Church 

 

                                       You may drop off your donations at St. JohnĘs.   

Items needed are:  spaghetti sauce, taco, chili and meatloaf mixes, 
cereal, instant mashed  potatoes and canned potatoes, and           
hamburger or tuna helper. 
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